The village hall has been a success for the village since being refurbished in 2003 / 4.

It is used most evenings through the winter evenings, by a variety of organisations, including indoor bowls, keep fit, WI, and through the day time

by Play group, and the art class.

In the past few weeks we have had broadband connected to the hall, and when we eventually get high-speed, I hope to organise computer classes for the less computer ofay in the village and surrounding area. The broadband speed at the moment is about 6, which is adequate for individual use with lap top or tablet, but would not be adequate for running classes with about 10 computers running off it.

We make money to run the hall through three major projects. We have a pantomime in the January, a jumble sale in the spring, and a Christmas fair in the winter. As long as we are well supported at these events we can keep the hall hiring costs to the local community at a very low rent, and compared to other halls, ours is very low..

Thank you for your time.

Jim Bownass Chairman of the hall for 12 years.